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Request Summary

Applicant’s Request:
A request for site plan approval for a 10,000 square foot 

retail/pharmacy. 

Agent: Chris Hollen, P.E., Kimley-Horn 

Applicant/Contract 

Purchaser 

The Morgan Companies 

Property Owner: Mattamy Palm Beach LLC

Location:

The property is generally located at the northwest 

corner of the intersection of SW Village Parkway and SW 

Marshall Parkway.   



Proposed Project 

• The property is within the Southern Grove 11 MPUD on 1.784 acre parcel legally
described as Parcel B, Tradition SG-11 Plat.

• The site plan depicts the driveway locations on SW Village Parkway and SW Marshall
Parkway approved for the project per the MPUD.

• There are two (2) limited access driveways on SW Village Parkway, one (1) limited
access driveway on Marshall Parkway, and one (1) full access driveway further west on
Marshall Parkway where it aligns with the secondary driveway access at Del Webb.

• A cross-access agreement is provided on the plat to provide access to Parcel B from
adjacent Parcel A.



Location



Land Use and 
Zoning

• Future Land Use: NCD

• Zoning: MPUD

• Existing Use: Vacant land 



Zoning Review 

• The subject property is within the Southern Grove 11 MPUD and complies with the 
MPUD requirements. 

• The site provides for forty-eight (48) parking spaces and is consistent with the 
development standards in the MPUD.  

• A stacking analysis was provided and approved for the drive through lane.  

• Building elevation drawings were approved by the Tradition Design Review 
Committee.  

• Perimeter landscaping is provided along SW Village Parkway and SW Marshall 
Parkway. 

• A landscape easement agreement between the property owners is required to be 
recorded as part of the development of this site plan.



Concurrency Review

• The subject property is within the Southern Grove DRI and reviewed for
conformance with DRI development order conditions of approval.

• PSLUSD is the provider of sewer and water service. The utility infrastructure
necessary to serve the development was included with the construction of Tom
Mackie Boulevard.

• The access driveways shown on the site plan were approved by the Public Works
Department and conform to the access management shown on the Southern
Grove 11 MPUD concept plan.



• This development with the Traffic Impact Statement was reviewed by City Staff.

• Per ITE Trip Generation Manual, 11th Edition, this particular development
predicts an addition of 112 PM Peak Hour trips to be generated. In addition,
the proposed drive-thru is designed to accommodate up to seven (7) vehicles,
which the queuing analysis concludes is the maximum required.

• All needed traffic impact mitigation (turn lanes) on Marshall Pkwy will be
provided by this development.

Traffic Impact Statement









Staff Recommendation 

• The Site Plan Review Committee recommended approval of the site plan at their meeting of 
March 13, 2024.  

• The Planning and Zoning Department staff finds the request to be consistent with the direction
and intent of the City’s Land Development Regulations and policies of the Comprehensive Plan
and recommends approval with the following condition:

1. A landscape easement between the owners of Parcel A and the owners of Parcel B is recorded for
the perimeter landscaping provided on Parcel A prior to the issuance of the first building permit.


